


Furthermore, the impact of the Executive Order will affect hundreds of jobs and harm local 
economies.  The closing of the Willacy County Regional Detention facility caused hundreds of 
employees to lose their livelihoods, leaving families without a steady source of income during a 
period of great economic uncertainty.  Now, the hard-working correctional officers and 
employees of the Rio Grande Detention Center and their families will soon face the same grim 
circumstances.   
 
The requested carve-out is not unprecedented.  Both the Northeast Ohio Correctional Center in 
Youngstown, Ohio, and the Western Region Detention Facility in San Diego, California, 
received carve outs from the Executive Order.  Detainees in the Rio Grande Valley face 
circumstances similar to those faced by detainees in Ohio and California.  It is our shared hope 
that the Administration will extend the same carve-out to our South Texas detention facilities.   
 
Thus, we the undersigned join the request of South Texas stakeholders, including the Southern 
District of Texas judges, the Marshals Service, the United States Attorney’s Office for the 
Southern District of Texas, the Federal Public Defender, and the Criminal Justice Act Panel 
District Representative in the Southern District of Texas, and respectfully request that the 
Administration carve out an exception from the Executive Order and allow both the Willacy 
County Regional Detention facility and the Rio Grande Detention Center to operate.   

We look forward to your prompt decision and welcome the opportunity to engage in further 
discussions regarding the impact that the Executive Order has had on the Southern District of 
Texas.   

Regards, 

 

 

 

________________        ________________ 

JOHN CORNYN       TED CRUZ 
United States Senator       United States Senator 
 
       
 
 
_________________       _________________ 

SHEILA JACKSON LEE      HENRY CUELLAR 
Member of Congress       Member of Congress 
 
 

_________________ 

VICENTE GONZALEZ 
Member of Congress  


	AG Garland Director Rice Letter for South Texas carve out.pdf
	AG Garland  Director Rice Letter for South Texas carve out Signatures

